
 

LAWN MAINTENACE: Coming Out of the Freeze 

Freezing temperatures will turn lawns brown. Do not panic, this is a normal part of winter dormancy. When the days 

become longer and temperatures start to warm up in the spring, the growing points will become active, bringing green 

growth to the lawn again. Do not fertilize your lawn in the winter to try to green it up after a freeze—wait for the natural 

cycle of events to occur in the springtime. Fertilizing after a freeze will do more harm to your lawn than waiting for 

spring green-up. Do not apply a weed and feed product for pre-emergence weed control during the winter in Central 

and North Florida. Lawns generally do not require as much irrigation during winter months, so scale back your irrigation 

systems. In Central Florida, you may need to irrigate weekly or every other week, while in North Florida, it may be every 

three to four weeks. You will not need to mow for some time; when you do need to mow again, be sure to cut at the 

highest recommended height for your grass type. Do not "scalp" the lawn, as this makes it less able to recover from 

freeze damage. 

How can you tell if your grass has truly succumbed to a winter freeze or if it is only dormant? One way is to cut small 

plugs of the grass (with roots and shoots attached) and plant them in a pot, put it in a warm spot with natural sunlight 

and see if the grass begins to grow.   

If your lawn does not recover come springtime, remove the decayed vegetation from the affected areas and replace 

with either sod pieces or plugs. Do this before weeds have a chance to germinate and take hold of the ground. It is 

possible that not all of your lawn will be affected, perhaps just those areas that are most exposed to the cold 

temperatures. 

Following these tips will help your lawn survive freezing temperatures. 
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 TREATING COLD-DAMAGED PLANTS 

January and February are the coldest months in Florida, and plant can be damaged 
 by low temperatures. But with your help, cold-damaged plants can often recover. 
 
WATER 

After a freeze, check the soil around your plants. Plants may not be getting the water they need if the soil has dried 

out or if the water in the soil is frozen. 

Watering the area can help defrost the soil and provide your plants with an available source of moisture. Even injured 

plants need water. 

FERTILIZER 

While you may be tempted to add a little fertilizer to your plants to help speed their recovery hold off. If you fertilize 

too early you could encourage new growth before cold weather has gone. It's best to wait until spring to begin 

fertilizer application. Once the danger of frost has passed, an application of fertilizer can help speed recovery. 

PRUNING 

Don't prune cold-damaged plants right away. The dead foliage looks bad, but will help insulate plants from further 
injury. In the spring, assess the extent of the damage by scraping the bark with your fingernail. Cold-injured wood will 
be black or brown under the bark. To be certain where to prune, wait until plants begin to sprout new growth. 

Herbaceous plants like impatiens and begonias that are damaged by the cold may collapse. If this happens, it's best to 
cut them down and remove the plants to prevent fungal or bacterial problems from arising as they decay. 

 

 

FROM HELLO TO HELP, 211 IS HERE WHEN YOU NEED IT MOST.  

In a crisis, disaster, or pandemic, 211 is here to help every person in our community every day of the year. From finding 

food and paying for housing and bills to connecting to other essential services, 211 is there, 365/24/7, to answer the call 

whenever a personal crisis may occur. Every 211 is part of the national 211 network, United, to help as many people as 

possible. In fact, 211 is a critical part of United Way’s fight for every person’s health, education, and financial stability in 

Central Florida.  

There When You Need Help.  

There is a reason 211 Call Centers are vital to our community. 211 does more than “patch people through” to agencies. 

Instead, when someone has a crisis, they can reach a real person, a caring expert who offers comfort, hope, and solutions 

– from the first hello to the final connection to help.  

 

211 Specialists receive over 80 hours of training and follow the Applied Suicide Intervention Skills Training (ASIST) model 

recommended by the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA). In addition, many of Heart 

of Florida United Way’s 211 Specialists are bilingual in English – Spanish and have 24/7 access to professional translators 

through a telephonic interpreter service to ensure accessibility for all languages.  

“I am just so thankful. I have never needed help or reached out for help before. This was the first time,” said Angel. “You 

can only imagine the relief I felt when I know there was support out there. My daughter and I are so grateful.”  

Angel, Air Force Veteran and mother 

 

 

https://www.hfuw.org/story/mission-united-and-the-bob-woodruff-foundation-are-helping-veterans-impacted-by-covid-19/


 

 

 

 

 

 

HOA ASSESSMENTS ARE PAST DUE 

Statements for your 2023 Assessment were mailed.  The HOA annual assessment remains $504.00.   

Payment options are being offered as follows: 

 Two semi-annual payments in the amount of $252.00 due on January 1st and July 1st and 

considered late if received after January 31st and July 31st. 

 6-monthly payments in the amount of $84.00 due each month starting January 1st through 

June 1st.  All payments must be received by July 1st or interest will be applied. 

If you would like to make one of the above payment arrangements, you must notify the management 

office in writing at hoapayments@markmgmt.com so your account can be noted.   
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